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Spectrum of Care: Autism Resource Fair 
Sponsored by the School of Continuing Education 

Participants learned about the different types of Autism, and how to support individuals/families

are affected, and how to support them in a positive way. 

Downtown Campus
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Staff visited César Chávez Academy High School to provide information on the 

Dual Enrollment Program and enrolling interested students for Summer 2018.

Recruitment, Outreach and On-site Admission

Division of Student Services
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Student Services visited Edwin Denby High School to provide dual enrollment information

and onsite admissions for graduating seniors. 

Recruitment, Outreach and On-site Admission- continued

Division of Student Services
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Recruitment, Outreach and On-site Admission- continued

WCCCD supported Benjamin Carson High School for Science

and Medicine’s Career and College Fair. 

WCCCD partnered with Detroit Public Schools Community District’s Level Up High School Expo, and

showcased options for students to learn about college and career programs.

The District Outreach team spoke with

River Rouge High School students

during their Career Day. Students

learned about programs and career

pathways.

TRIO Student and

WCCCD employee

Charles Orr served as 

a volunteer to benefit

Detroit's homeless

population.  

Division of Student Services
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The Genealogy Club met at the Northwest Campus to discuss fall activities which include planning a

family history art gallery exhibition and collaborating with other genealogical societies.

The Phi Theta Kappa (PTK) International Honor

Society members and staff attended the 100th year

celebration of PTK in Kansas City, MO.  The Alpha

Upsilon Theta Chapter at WCCCD was named a Five

Star Chapter for their outstanding work! 

Student Activities

Genealogy Club

Congratulations PTK - Alpha Upsilon Theta Chapter

Division of Student Services



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 6

Student Support Services

Staff provided excellent phone customer service while resolving all student inquiries.

Artan Hughes discussed career options offered at

WCCCD with a student in our GED program located

at the Little Rock Urban Institute.

Considine Getting Academic and Career Information

Rosita Thompson and Lonnie Peek met with Keith

Whitfield and his team at WSU to strategize over

the Chancellor’s Leadership Institute. 

Chancellor’s Leadership Institute

The Chancellors Leadership Institute met with

students at East English Village High School.

Division of Student Services
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OUTREACH works with our area high
schools by participating in college fairs, 
career days, college visits and offer general
programs and workshops.

RECRUITMENT provides information to
high school students, parents, faculty and
the community to educate and promote 
the value of college education at 
WCCCD.

HIGH 
SCHOOL

RECRUITMENT, OUTREACH

AND SENIOR ON-SITE 

ADMISSION  SCHEDULE

APRIL

THROUGH
05
30

Below are the schools we visited and 
completed onsite admissions for the month
of April. 

SCHOOL                                              

Ceasar Chavez
Edwin Denby High School
East English Village
Frederick Douglas Academy
Cass Technical High School
Martin Luther King
Old Redford Academy
Mumford High School
Southeastern High School
Breithaupt
Woodhaven Brownstown
Lincoln Park 
Asher High School
Communication Media Arts
Academy of the Americas
Pershing High School
Benjamin Carson Academy
                                                        

Division of Student Services

2018
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The Northwest campus hosted a curb side registration fair for Summer 2018. 

Students stopped by for information on their way to class.

Division of Student Services

Summer Registration at the Northwest Campus
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Division of Educational Affairs

Faculty Focus: Teaching and Learning 

Faculty at the District demonstrated their academic responsibility for the quality of our educational

programs, learning environments, and evaluation of effective student learning via continuous

meetings.

Faculty Discipline Chair Leads Meeting 
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Division of Educational Affairs

Faculty Innovations

The 50th Faculty Innovation recipients have been hard at work on projects related to student

success and strengthening and advancing innovations in teaching and learning.

Instructor Lourie Davis (Humanities),

50th Faculty Innovations member shares

progress development of her ‘shared

space’ project.



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 11

Division of Educational Affairs

Distance Learning

Sandra Uduma facilitated several Blackboard

Training sessions across the District this

month. Resource sessions educate all faculty

interested in using Blackboard as a resource

to their face-to-face courses. 

Library and Learning Resources at the District:  

Shift in Academic Culture

According to an article by the Association of

College and Research Libraries, institutions

of higher education are exploring strategies

to address the academic shift associated

with the rising costs. 
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Improvements, Safeguard, and System Controls 
Collaboration between Departments Leads to Success

The process of upgrading student printer technology involved replacing equipment, software,

exchanging old printer cards for new ones, and the distribution of new student identification.  Thanks to

the                   collaboration of all these departments, the new student printer project is now complete

and is providing a great service for our students.

Division of Administration

and Finance
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Construction Continues 

on the New  City Center



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 14

Administration and Finance
Deferred Maintenance

Ted Scott Campus

Pedestrian Bridge

Complete!

Downriver Campus

Kirila Fire Repairs to

Burn Room
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Meditation Rooms are now

completed at the Mary Ellen

Stempfle University Center,

Downriver Campus, and the

Downtown Campus
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District Police Authority

Chief Darrick Muhammad, Lieutenant Pride

Johnson and Koreathia Williams presented the

“Officer of the Month” award to Campus Safety

Officer Teonie Pratcher of the Eastern Campus.

The Officer of the Month Initiative highlights an

officer who has shown exemplary work

performance and standards as defined by the

WCCCD Police Authority General Orders.

District Police Authority and the Information Technology Department recently met to initiate

upgrading the Closed Circuit TV (CCTV) system at the Eastern Campus which was followed by a

walk-through.

Police Authority Officer of the Month 

Upgrading Closed Circuit TV System  
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Computer Numerical Control (CNC) is the automation of machine tools by

means of computers executing pre-programmed sequences of machine control commands. 

Automotive Technology is a program of study that focuses on the mechanics and the

technology that drive today's vehicles.

Computer 

Numerical 

Control

Automotive 

Technology
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Dental Oncology

The Northwest Campus

hosted Donna Salinas,

representative of the

Karmanos Cancer Center.

This workshop instructed

dental assisting students on

how to care for dental

patients while going

through treatment for

cancer.  

Nursing
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Division of Educational Affairs

Pharmacy Technology Lab

Biology 
Students
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Grosse Pointe Public

Schools Seminar

Staff from the Grosse Pointe Public Schools

attended the Lexia Seminar at the Mary

Ellen Stempfle University Center to form a

search committee for a District-wide

Learning Management System.  

Information 

Technology Institute

CIS students in the App developer

capstone class presented final

projects and received feedback from

IT recruiters at TEK Systems, a

leading provider of information

technology staffing and services.  

Coffee Hour

Dr. Deborah Watson hosted the Faculty Coffee Hour

Series presenting sessions entitled “Exploring

Learning Styles” and “Honing My Syllabus: Everything

but the Kitchen Sink!”  

Division of Educational Affairs

Michael Rosen, Part-time Faculty published

the book “College Prep Trigonometry: A

Holistic Approach.”  The book teaches

trigonometry with a hands-on approach using

graph paper, ruler, compass, and protractor.



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 21

Parliamentarian Law Month

Kimberley Fisher- Alexander and Susan Wiley celebrated 50

years with the Michigan State Association of Parliamentarians.

Community College

201

The Community College 201

leadership class met to discuss

current issues impacting higher

education and to report on group and

individual continuing education

initiatives.

Strategic Goal Setting Workshop 

with Greg Dunmore
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Building 

Community Relations

Anthony Arminiak, Jackie Grow, and Tim

Durand attended the Detroit River International

River Alliance annual dinner. 

Rodney Patrick represented the District at the

Center for Advanced Automotive Technology

Conference. The keynote speaker addressed

the future of mobility and how community

colleges are in an excellent position to train the

future workforce.

Antoinette Singleton represented the the

District at the annual University of Detroit

Mercy colleague breakfast. 
Tim Durand attended Asher High School Graduation

Assembly and Career Fair. 

The Downriver Campus staff attended the Southern

Wayne Count Regional Chamber (SWCRC)

Business Forum featuring guest speaker, Spencer

Hoover, Vice President and Executive Director of

Henry Ford Cancer Institute.
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Professional Development

Intercultural Conversations

This week at the Ted Scott Campus and the District Office,

Professor George Lakkis presented on Arab heritage and Gagan

Kaur presented on Vaisakhi, a historical and religious festival in

Sikhism. 

Intercultural Competency Training was held at the Northwest

Campus on “Building a Framework of Equity.”

Ted Scott Campus

D i s t r i c t  O f f i c e

Northwest Campus
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HUM 101

Instructor Adwoa Muwzea and

her Visual Arts class enjoyed an

adventurous trip to the Charles

H. Wright Museum.  Students will

incorporate their research into a

final project to demonstrate visual

literacy.

All About the Arts
John Coltrane 

Celebrating the life and music of the

iconic saxophonist and composer

De’Shean Jones.  

Mutts Gone Nuts!
Heinz C. Prechter Education and Performing Arts Center

Downriver

Campus

Student Art

Show
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The School of Continuing Education 

and Workforce Development

The School of Continuing Education and Workforce Development kicked off its third cohort orientation

for the diesel mechanics training in partnership with Detroit Department of Transportation and Detroit

Employment Solutions Corporation.   The Diesel Mechanic General Automotive Training Program is

designed to prepare participants for careers in the transportation industry where they learn to inspect,

maintain, diagnose, and repair buses and light trucks. 

19th Annual 8 Mile 

Association Leadership

Luncheon
WCCCD served as a proud sponsor of the

19th Annual 8 Mile Association Leadership

Luncheon.   The panel discussion with Detroit

Mayor Mike Duggan, Wayne County

Executive Warren Evans, Macomb County

Executive Mark Hackel, and Oakland County

Executive L. Brooks Patterson focused on the

theme “How Business and Education Can

Work Together to Make Southeast Michigan

Go and Grow.”

Training to elevate your workforce
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Bridge to Asia 

Downriver Campus
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Dr. Margaret Betts

Spring into Health
Seminar

The Northwest Campus provided a tour of the

current exhibit at the Brown and Juanita C.

Ford Art Gallery to a couple from Ann Arbor.
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Training to elevate your workforce

Emerging Threats to

Student Safety Training

Metro Bureau presented a workshop designed

to lay out pans for continuing education in the

fight against child exploitation.

Train-the-Trainer Course 

The Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education

(MIPSE) hosted FEMA L-548 Continuity of

Operations Manager’s Train-the-Trainer Course.   

Federal Reserve 

K9 Training 

Wayne 

County 

Sheriff’s 

Department

Motorcycle 

Certification 

Course
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April
2018Connections

DID YOU KNOW. . . 

WCCCD Alumni Alumni Relations will be hosting a series of programs District-wide.  Below is a snapshot of the 

programs and campus locations.  All Alumni will be invited to attend and encouraged to participate.

Stay tuned for more updates.

APRIL 2018

l 50th Anniversary Scholarship Banquet
l Jazz at UC - John Coltrane

at the Mary Ellen Stempfle Univesity Center

MAY 2018

l Spotlight on Alumni
l 11th Annual Chancellor’s Reading Carnival
l Braids and Beard - Downtown Campus

JUNE 2018

l Alumni Family Fun Day - District-wide
l 2018 Commencement at Ford Field

JULY 2018 

l Backyard Bar-be-que at the 

Downtown Campus Courtyard
l Alumni merchandise

AUGUST 2018

l Alumni Luncheon at the Downriver Campus
l Underground Walking Tour Downtown

SEPTEMBER 2018

l Hispanic Heritage Downriver Campus

OCTOBER 2018

l Author Showcase Ted Scott Campus
l Motown and the Wright Museum Tours
l Breast Cancer Awarenss - Eastern Campus

NOVEMBER 2018

l Native American History 



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 30

Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center

Coming Soon!
University Day

Dr. Sandra Robinson, Kimett Hackworth, and

Mark Carter met to discuss preparation plans for

University Day which will be held at the Mary

Ellen Stempfle University Center on June 22,

2018. 

Community Partnerships

Dr. Sandra Robinson and Michael Poole met with representatives from the Harper Woods mayor’s office

and the Detroit Department of Transportation to discuss recommended 8 Mile Boulevard improvements. 
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Downriver Campus

Partnerships

Anthony Arminiak met with Jackie Lancina, Principal of Taylor

Career Center, regarding updating Tech Prep program and

future career partnerships with WCCCD. 

Horticultural Education Center Planning Meeting 

Southern Wayne Regional Chamber 

Ambassador Workshop 
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Eastern Campus

Northwest Campus

Weight Loss
Challenge

SMART Program Spring Exploration

Downtown Campus

SMART Program 
HIV Workshop
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Ted Scott Campus

Helping Our Students 

The Professional Closet received a generous

donation of clothes and related items from the Delta

Sigma Theta Sorority.

Delta Sigma Theta

The Ted Scott Campus in partnership with  Delta Sigma

Theta Sorority hosted a teen summit focusing on the

development of leadership and personal goal achievement

skills.

Preparing for Summer 2018

Staff at the Ted Scott Campus worked with faculty to verify

students contact information to facilitate communication with

students over the summer months. 

Early College

Tony Arminiak, Mike Dotson, and Keri Wallace

met with the Superintendent of Redford Union

Schools and her staff to make preparations for

the Fall 2018 Early College classes. 
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Chancellor’s 
Weekend Memo

Mission

WCCCD’s mission is to empower 

individuals, businesses and communities

to achieve their goals through excellent

and accessible services, culturally 

diverse experiences and globally 

competitive higher education and career

advancement programs.

Vision Statement

Wayne County Community College 

District will be recognized as an 

institution that has achieved national 

and international recognition for enduring

excellence as a comprehensive 

multi-campus community college district.

WCCCD will focus on continuous self-

evaluation and improvement; preparation

of a highly skilled workforce in support 

of the Wayne County economy; student

academic and career success, and 

leadership in strengthening the open

door philosophy of educational 

opportunity.
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